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EDITION B.A.H.A. BEAT 

SPECIAL THANK 
YOU TO  
Dillon Rosenau 
of Rosenau 
Transport! 
The board and the entire 
association thank you for 
your donation of good 
quality used goalie 
equipment. It’s because 
of generous donations 
like yours that help 
associations like ours 
keep fees low and allow 
the kids to play the 
sports they love. 

Did you know BAHA 
is looking to 
purchase good 
quality used goalie 
equipment? 
If you have equipment that 

you are looking to sell 

please contact Shaun at 

equipment-

director@baha.ab.ca and 

he would be happy to take 

a look at the equipment! 

DID SOMEONE SAY 
CASINO? 
BAHA was awarded Casino 

nights in February of 2023. 

We’ll be looking for 

volunteers to help work the 

two nights we have. Keep 

an eye out for the shifts 

going up!  

B.A.H.A. Outdoor Rink  
In our continued partnership with the City of 

Beaumont and to help assist and provide 

more places for sport to our community, 

B.A.H.A. has sponsored the Outdoor Rink 

previously known as the J.E. Outdoor Rink.  

Going forward it will be the B.A.H.A. Outdoor 

Rink. 

As a bonus to our members and teams, 

B.A.H.A. will have exclusive use of the rink 

on Tuesdays and Thursday’s from 4:30pm – 

6:45pm.   We’re busy working on how this will 

look for our teams & members and we will 

update our members soon! 

Additionally, B.A.H.A. holds the right to host 

an OUTDOOR TOURNMANET on this rink. 

We are busy planning and working away to 

see what a tournament would look like for us.  

We are so excited to continue our partnership 

with the City of Beaumont, and to provide 

some new and fun ways for our members to 

utilize the B.A.H.A Outdoor Rink! 
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JERSEY SALE! 

Want a piece of history? Want the jersey your child wore 

last season as a keep sake memory!  

Well you are in luck! BAHA’s new jerseys have started to 

arrive so we are ready to sell off our old inventory! 

FIRST OF MANY OPPORTUNITIES TO GRAB YOUR 

JERSEYS WILL BE: 

SATURDAY AUGUST 13TH, 2022 FROM 10AM – 3PM! 

Located at the double doors on the south side of the Ken 

Nichol Arena (BAHA’s equipment room)  

We will be selling jerseys for $10 each, or if you take a set 

of black and white then you can get two for $15!  We look 

forward to seeing you all there!  

*PLEASE NOTE IF YOU CAN’T MAKE IT THIS 
WEEKEND YOU WILL HAVE ANOTHER 
CHANCE TO PURCHASE YOUR CHILDS 
JERSEY FROM LAST SEASON AT OUR 
NEXT SALE! 

VOLUNTEER CHECK DROP OFF 
Volunteer deposit cheque drop off date is SATURDAY 

AUGUST 13TH, 2022 FROM 10AM – 2PM 

Running along with the jersey sale. We will be located at 

the BAHA equipment room, south side of the KNRRC 

parking lot. Please remember that one $300 cheque PER 

child is required. To ensure your cheque is filled out 

properly please follow the below instructions for your 

cheque:  

1. Made out to BAHA 

2. Dated January 1/2023 

3. Your Childs full name & Age Level in memo line. 

4. Your signature 

If you have paid out your volunteer duties for the upcoming 

2022/2023 season you are NOT required to drop off a 

cheque.  
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The B.A.H.A. Golf Tournament is approaching 

quickly!  You still have time to register!  

There are so many fun prizes and potential 

winnings at the tournament. 

This is an amazing way to get to know your 

fellow B.A.H.A. members and other parents.  

The tournament is a Shot Gun Start at 2pm on 

Friday August 26th.  

Golf Tournament Itinerary: 

1:00-1:45pm – Sign In 

- Sign in Table will be located by Pro 

Shop 

- Get your scorecard, swag bag, cart 

and hole assignments.  

- Buy Mulligan tickets, Putting Strings 

and enter tickets for door prizes. 

2:00pm Shot Gun Start 

2:00pm – 7:00pm HAVE FUN! 

- Texas Scramble (see tournament 

rules) 

- Be sure to check out the contest 

holes and try to win prizes 

- Once you are off the course, head 

back to the clubhouse and you 

check out all the silent auction items 

and find yourself a seat in the 

banquet room. 

 

7:30pm Supper Buffet 

- Supper and presentation of golf 

awards 

- Raffle and Silent Auction will be 

open until 9:00pm 

9:00 Silent Auction and Raffle closes and 

winners announced 

 

 

  

B.A.H.A CONTACT 
INFORMATION 

PRESIDENT 
Ryan Bresden  
President@baha.ab.ca 
 
VICE PRESIDENT ON-ICE 
Scott McAuley 
vp-operations@baha.ab.ca 
 
VICE PRESIDENT OFF-ICE 
Marcie Kagi 
vp-admin@baha.ab.ca 
 
SECRETARY 
Roxanne Robb 
secretary@baha.ab.ca 
 
TREASURER 
Erin Marsh 
treasurer@baha.ab.ca 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE 
Karmen Kadatz 
officeadmin@baha.ab.ca 
 
FEMALE DIRECTOR 
Richard Chamberland  
Female-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U18 DIRECTOR 
Jamie Huxley 
U18-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U15 DIRECTOR 
Richard Hamula 
U15-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U13 DIRECTOR 
Pat Kehdy 
U13-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U11 DIRECTOR 
John Baker 
U11-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U9 DIRECTOR 
Randy Kelly 
U9-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
U7 DIRECTOR 
Matt Metcalf 
U7-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR 
Shaun Berube 
Equipment-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
FUNDRAISING DIRECTOR 
Amanda Nimmo 
Fundraising-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR 
Lisa Miller 
Tournament-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
REFEREE-IN-CHIEF 
Lance Hyndman 
Referee-in-chief@baha.ab.ca 
 
AA DIRECTOR 
Trevor Matter 
aa-director@baha.ab.ca 
 
GOALIE DIRECTOR 
Casey Zoetekouw 
Goalie-director@baha.ab.ca 

 

Tournament Rules: 

All players will tee off at every hole.  
 Men will tee off from the WHITE tee box. 
Ladies will tee off from the GREY/SILVER tee 
box. 
Once all players have teed off, the team 
decides which drive is the best. From there, all 
members of the team place their golf balls 
where the chosen drive ended up. All balls 
must be placed in the same condition as the 
shot. IE – Hazard, Bunker or rough. With ALL 
team members playing a second shot from 
this spot. Each team member MUST 
contribute a minimum of 2 tee shots during 
the round. Including the Par 3’s. 
KEEP IN MIND THE MAXIMUM SCORE 
ALLOWABLE IS DOUBLE BOGEY. So if your 
team makes it to the score of double bogey 
and still has yet to putt out, to keep up the 
pace of play we ask that you pick up your 
balls, mark the double bogey score and 
continue onto the next hole. 
From these second shots, one shot is chosen 
as the best, and all play a third shot from there 
– and so on until the ball is holed.  Each team 
returns ONE score for each hole and the team 
with the lowest score for the round wins! 
There are also Mulligan coupons, and Putting 
Strings available for purchase at the 
registration table, and they will be driven 
around for sale throughout the tournament to 
help you along the way as well. See the rules 
for those on the next page.  
For the “special” or fun holes, there are some 
optional and some mandatory. They are noted 
in this booklet along with the rules for each 
with the hole. The rules for the mandatory 
“fun” holes are listed in this booklet next to the 
hole. 
 

A Special THANK YOU to all those who donated and sponsored our Golf Tournament this 

year. 

Without your generosity fun evenings and associations like ours would not be able to 

operate. 

See page 5 to see some of our donators and Sponsors! 

 



 

  

It’s time to stock up on bevvys and score for B.A.H.A. with our 1st annual 
BEER FUNDRAISER. 

B.A.H.A. & Sea Change have partnered to provide a stacked line up of 24 
tall cans (473ml) for $100 (plus tax & deposit). 

The B.A.H.A. Power Play Pack starting lineup…. 

- 8 cans of Prairie Fairy 
- 8 cans of Wolf Hazy Pale Ale 
- 8 cans of Man Crush 

For each Power Play Pack sold through this program, Sea Change 
Brewing will donate $25 to B.A.H.A. 

WANT IN? It’s easy to place your order!  

Simply follow these steps: 

1. Email vp-admin@baha.ab.ca with your order, include your full 
name, phone # and the number of flats you wish to purchase.  

2. Sea Change Brewing will notify you directly when your B.A.H.A. 
Power Play Pack is in store and ready to pick up. 

3. Head over to Sea Change Brewing in Beaumont to pay and pick up! 
4. Enjoy responsibly! 

All orders must be received by SUNDAY, AUGUST 28TH and will be ready 
for pick up at Sea Change Brewing in Beaumont between September 6th-
9th. 

 

HOCKEY TRIVIA TID-BITS 

Q: What is a hockey puck 

made of?  

A: Modern hockey pucks are made of 

rubber that is vulcanized – a process 

that heats and hardens rubber into the 

small disks you’ll be using to dangle 

the defense and go top shelf.   A 

hockey puck produced for a game 

measures 1” thick and 3” in diameter.  

The dimensions of a puck are 

standard, but how much the puck 

weighs can vary.  An official black 

hockey puck weighs in at 5.5-6 oz.  

The blue puck used for U7 & U9 

weighs in at 4 oz.  

Upcoming Events 
 

•   Conditioning Camps 

Conditioning camp times have 

been posted to our website check 

out www.baha.ab.ca for all the 

details 

• Golf Tournament–Ice 

Breaker Classic 

Friday August 26th at 2pm, check in 

is at 1pm. We look forward to 

seeing you all there! 

• Philip Oh Memorial 

Tournament 

BAHA will be hosting the Philip Oh 

Memorial Tournament for the U11 

age group this season during its 

usual time, during the Christmas 

Break. 

• U16 Tournament 

It’s back, with the teams great 

success at hosting the U16AA 

tournament last season, BAHA 

decided to run it again! This one 

will be at the same time as our 

Philip Oh Tournament, over the 

Christmas break.  

• U7 Boston Pizza 

Jamboree 

Up in January of 2023 are our 

smallest players! With our annual 

Boston Pizza Jamboree! We look 

forward to seeing all of the little 

ones having so much fun once 

again.  

 

 

Q: How did the hockey puck 

get its name?  

A: No one knows for sure where the 

puck got it’s name, but a couple of 

theories have risen to the top. One is 

that the puck was named after the 

character "Puck” in William 

Shakespears A Midsummer’s Night 

Dream. Another holds that the word’s 

etymology gave the puck it’s name: 

some people believe the word comes 

from the sport of hurling and could 

derive from the Scottish Gaelic puc or 

the Irish poc, meaning to poke, punch, 

or deliver a blow.  
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FEMALE HOCKEY UPDATES 

STILL HAVE SOME FEMALE SPOTS AVAILABLE  
B.A.H.A. still has room for female players in our U13 and U15 
levels, the deadline to register for our female program is August 
15th 2022.  If you are still interested in our program please register 
soon. 

As always the earlier you register your child in our female stream 
the easier it is for us to confirm if a team will happen or not. We are 
busy behind the scenes trying to grow, expand and improve the 
female program. But without participation we cannot grow or 
improve the program as easily.  TELL YOUR FRIENDS!  

For those who are unaware, our female teams play against other 
all-female teams in the EFHL growing the sport of women’s hockey. 

FEMALE HOCKEY TRIVIA TID-BITS 

Q: When did women’s hockey 

start?  

A: The first women’s ice hockey league 

was organized in Quebec in 1900. The 

first women’s ice hockey tournament 

took place in Banff, AB in 1906. The 

first Women’s World Hockey 

Tournament was held at Centennial 

Arena in North York, ON in 1987. And 

in 1998 Women’s Hockey was 

introduced into the Olympics Games. 

Q: Which NHL team was the 

first to have a female player? 

A: The Tampa Bay Lightning – in 1992 

Manon Rheaume tried out for the 

Tampa Bay Lightning. This was the 

first time a female player tried out for 

an NHL game. She played in two 

preseason games. She also played for 

Canada’s women’s hockey team in the 

1990s.  

 

 

Please 
remember to 
check the 
BAHA website 
or follow us on 
Social media. 

These are the two 

best ways to keep up-

to-date with all the 

BAHA news and see 

in real time as events 

are scheduled and 

announced.  

www.baha.ab.ca 

www.facebook.com/be

aumonthockey 

 

 

 

BAHA IS 
ALWAYS 
LOOKING FOR 
DONATIONS. 

We are currently 

seeking prize 

donations for our 

upcoming 2022/2023 

season tournaments. 

If you think you have 

something to donate 

please contact Lisa at 

tournament-

director@baha.ab.ca 
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS & DONATORS! 
  

Thank you to everyone who sponsored or donated for our Golf Tournament! 

  


